Notes of 7/19/10 CCD conference call meeting
Participants:

Ambler, Betty

Boteler, Jennifer

Field, Connie

Haggerty, Tom

Paszamant, Carol

Szolomayer, Kathy

Surveying transportation libraries to determine “who is collecting what.” 

Since the Cooperative Cataloging (CC) group wants to survey libraries on "who is cataloging what" 

and the CCD group wants to survey libraries on “who is collecting what” we agreed to work with the CC group and create one survey instead of doing multiple surveys.

Several years ago Rita Evans composed a spreadsheet to survey libraries’ original cataloging of materials. Although her spreadsheet was for original cataloging, the assumption would be if you're cataloging it, you're collecting it. It seems the categories of publications could be the same even if libraries are only doing copy cataloging or just arranging the publications. 

The group also agreed to build on Rita’s spreadsheet to survey libraries. 

Rita’s spreadsheet is posted on TR.gov in the Shared Documents section in the Survey Examples folder; original cataloging (file name)

http://www.transportationresearch.gov/NTL/NTKN/ccd/default.aspx
Changes to the spreadsheet:

The first change to the spreadsheet will be to have separate pages for the University Transportation Centers, and Other Organizations & Associations. The group decided to use the UTCs as listed on the RITA UTC website: http://utc.dot.gov/  List of Centers

Jennifer will create separate sheets and post the document on the NTKN Shared Documents site. Group members can then edit the document to include organizations’ publications they collect or other edits.
With the conspectus approach to CDP using subject categories, commonly used levels are Exhaustive, Research, Working, and Browsing. However, most transportation libraries do not use the conspectus method, nor do they have funding to purchase at the Exhaustive or Research level. The bulk of the collections are publications and research reports from TRB, DOT/FHWA, SP&R, UTC, etc., for which libraries are not charged. We decided to build on what Rita listed (Yes; Occasionally, Seldom, etc.) and for Level of Collection there were several suggestions. 
The group liked Rita’s scope notes and decided to use acronyms, and use the scope notes to spell out the organizations’ names. 

The group needs to think ahead about how the libraries will be surveyed and the responses tabulated. If the list of organizations is too lengthy, people may not participate. “Keeping it simple” was advocated. 
The group will also be collaborating with the Cooperative Cataloging Group on the survey and they may have other ideas and suggestions. Final wordsmithing is to be determined. 

Collection Development Policies
Group members agreed to keep looking for short, concise publications on the collection management process and on composing collection development polices, and to look for sample CDP templates. 
Good examples are the Collection Development papers included in the Special Libraries Management Handbook recommended by WSDOT library staff (Andrew Poultridge and Kathy Szolomayer).

http://www.libsci.sc.edu/bob/class/clis724/SpecialLibrariesHandbook/INDEX.htm
The reason for encouraging libraries to compose a CDP was discussed—before libraries can consider cooperative collection development agreements, they need to have examined their collections and considered retention needs. For example, if libraries’ have occasional need for superseded AASHTO Standard Specifications, do all libraries need to retain the historical sets, which take up a lot of room, or can several libraries retain with the understanding they’ll provide access to other libraries?  
Communication with other NTKN initiative groups

It was proposed that CCD group members be liaisons to other NTKN initiatives to let them know what is going on in our group and vice versa. The reminder was made that the groups were specifically composed with representatives from each regional TKN. Initiative group members should be reporting back to their own libraries and regional TKNs on what was going on in their particular group.

In addition, Amanda Wilson announced that she would soon be having a meeting with the group facilitators to touch base on where all the groups are and what they’re doing.

Next meeting

Depending on everyone’s schedule, the next CCD meeting will be around a month from today’s meeting. 

